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PPQG Presidentôs Message 

As my term as PPQG President comes to a 

close, I would like to thank all of the current 

Board members for their service to the guild, 

hard work, dedication, and friendship. It has 

been my honor to work with such a 

wonderful Board and the many fabulous 

PPQG volunteers! Thank you all for 

supporting the 2016-2017 PPQG Board! I 

wish all of the members of the next Board 

great success in the year to come! 

 
Isobel Meekins 

 

 

 

Service Projects Workshop 

a Success! 

 
Thirteen members attended the March  

30th Service Project Workshop. Thanks to 

everyone that came and brought fabric to 

share.  A special thanks goes to Isobel for 

providing a quick and fun quilt pattern. At 

least ten finished quilts from the workshop 

were turned in at the April meetings.  Many 

more should be turned in next month.  

Thanks to all those who took home fabric kits 

from the workshop and meetings. If you have 

any questions, contact Gala at 872-6823 or 

email  gala.damato@gmail.com. 

 

 

mailto:gala.damato@gmail.com


 

May Birthdays 
 

Missy Mckenna 5/1 
Jenny Ballou            5/3 
Carol Darby            5/4 
Kate Luke            5/5 
Tricia Lent            5/7 
Felicia  Mason 5/8 
Karen Komatz 5/16 
 
 

 
      Norma Sims               5/16 
      Nan Lose            5/18 
      Linda Whitley          5/18 
      Carol Nourse          5/19 
      Gina Vivian          5/24 
      Mershonda Berry        5/27 
      Ruth Reiss          5/27 
 

       Happy Birthday to You! 

Night Chapter Program 

Our May evening speaker is Mary Ethel Miller from Gloucester. She will present a program 

titled,  óFeedsacks Then and Now.ò This will include a history of feedsacks, how they were a 

valuable part of textile history and what we can do with them now. 

Mary Ethel has a trunk show of feedsack quilts and encourages members to bring theirs to 

show. This should be a fun program, hope to see you there! 

Slate of Officers 

The Nominating Committee presents this final 

report of volunteers (who have agreed to serve 

the Guild in the upcoming year according to the 

Guild Bylaws below) to serve the Guild for 

nomination and selection.  We thank those in 

advance for agreeing to serve if elected. 

Bylaws 

The committee shall submit a slate of officers in 

April and publish the slate in the April and May 

Newsletters.  Nominations made by the general 

membership will be received at the April 

meeting.  Elections will take place during the 

May meetings by a show of hands unless a 

ballot is requested. Absentee ballots may be 

mailed to the Nominating Committee 

Chairperson. They must be received at least 

forty-eight (48) hours prior to the second May 

Chapter meeting. Elected officers will begin 

term at the June meeting. 

 

 

PPQG Nominating Committee 

Recommendations for June 2017-June 2018 

Positions      Current             Nominations  

President      Isobel Meekins      Candy Byrd 

Vice President      Gala Damato          Gala Damato 

Exec. Secretary  Norma Simms         Loy Holt 

Exec. Treasurer Rhonda Gianturco  Gina Vivian 

Day Coordinator Linda Odell              Linda Odell 

Day Secretary     Vicki Marsh              Vicki Marsh 

Day Treasurer     Joy Insley              Tricia Lent 

Night Coordinator  Sandra Combs Sandra Combs 

Night Secretary    Lynn Watkins       Susan Waddles 

Night Treasurer    Allison Twilley Allison Twilley 



 PPQG DAY Chapter Minutes for April 2017 
 
The Day Chapter meeting for April 14, 2017 was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Day 
Coordinator ,Linda Odell.  There were 85 members present.  There were three guests: Barbara 

LaNore, Kay Rowe and Marilyn Holland.  One new member, Carolyn Wells, joined the Guild. 

Minutes:  Bonnie Dodson made a motion to approve the March Minutes; seconded by Lois 

Bates.  Motion carried. 

Treasurerôs Report:  Rhonda Gianturco made corrections to the March Treasurerôs Report as 
published in the Newsletter.  The changes are reflected in the May Newsletter.  Pat Sappenfield 
made a motion to accept the Treasurerôs Report as reflected as corrected; seconded by Nancy 

Shrout.  Motion Carried. 

PRESIDENTôS ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

President Isobel Meekins asked for a volunteer to take some of our Guild brochures to Fabric 
Hut to hand out to customers.  She announced that the Board Meeting was an open meeting. 
Anyone can attend; but if they wish to present a topic to the Board, they should contact the 
President to be added to the Agenda. The Board meets monthly on the third Tuesday at 6:30 
p.m. at Grafton Christian Church.  Raffle tickets are available to all members for purchase and to 
sell to friends and family.   Each member is encouraged to sign out tickets from the Raffle Quilt 
Committee to help get more coverage and collect more funds for the Guild.  Isobel said that she 
was contacted by Tidewater SewVac about a promotion they are sponsoring.  They are testing a 
sewing machine at the Great Bridge store and each person attending gets to make and keep a 
project using the machine and for every 20 members participating the Guild would receive a free 
machine.  Members can go individually or as a group. SewVac will credit the Guild with the 

number attending.  Contact Tidewater SewVac to set up a time to demonstrate this machine. 

ANNOUNCMENTS: 

Block of Month:  Tricia Lent presented the BOM for May.  All kits were sold.  Thirty-one 
blocks for April were turned in and the blocks were won by Gina Vivian.  This was the 
last month for Tricia, Mona Hendrickson and Loy Holt and next month the BOM will be 

taken over by the new volunteers. 

Monthly Mini:  Kathy DeCarlo and Amy Mazich presented the donated items for the 
month.  Gina Vivian donated a large tote bag, won by Joyce McKeel.  Gina Vivian 
donated two kitchen towels won by Bonnie Dodson; also donated was an Easter Table 

Runner. 

Service Projects:  Gala Damato announced that 31 honor quilts were delivered to 
McGuire Veterans Affairs Medical Center in Richmond.  Riverside Regional Medical 

Center was presented with 25 Hearts and CHKD received 67 Hearts. 

Library:  Lisa Hartman announced that two books by Cheryl See have been purchased to 

enhance our library. 

Jeff Cleveland said that he and his wife Ruth had attended the Mountain Quilt Fest in 
Tennessee and were impressed with the number of vendors and the Quilt Show in 

general.  The show was free and they brought back brochures for anyone interested. 

Honor Quilts:  Karen Whitley announced that the Tidewater Quilt Guild has donated $291 
to our Guild for the Honor Quilts.  There will be a workshop on April 27 at the Old 

Courthouse Way Community Center from 10 a.m. until 2 p.m.                            

                                                                                                           Continued on page 4 



ttvD bƛƎƘǘ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ aƛƴǳǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ aŀǊŎƘ 

Please Donôt  Forget 

é to wear your Guild Name Badge to every 

meeting. We want to get to know the name as 

well as the face! 

   Those not wearing their name badges will be 

fined fifty cents.   

PPQG 

Name 
Member Number 

Day Chapter Minutes Continued from Page 3 

Nominating Committee:  Pat McNabb asked if there were any nominations from the floor 
for any of the elected positions.  No nominations were received and nominations were closed.  

She presented the slate of officers. 

April birthdays were announced and Fat Quarters distributed. 

Door Prizes were drawn. 

PROGRAM: 

Quilting Bees was the focus of the program and several Bees presented some of the activities 
they are involved within the Bee and how they were organized.   A sign-up sheet was sent 
around for any member who is interested in joining and/or starting a Bee of their own.  Those 
interested were to provide their name, type of Bee they were seeking and the time and days of 
the week they would be available.   Most of the Bees are closed and limited to a certain 
number of people depending on the size of the meeting place and personal preferences. Gala 

Damato will redistribute the list to those interested. 

Kathy DeCarlo said that their Bee had started five to six years ago and that they started 
meeting in individual homes but were now meeting at a library and they usually had four or five 
members attending each meeting.   They have decided that The Yorktown Ladies would be the 

name of their Bee. 

Joy Duke said that their Bee had started out as an Applique Group 25 years ago and has 
evolved into a little bit of everything.  They started with only three or four members and meet 

once a month at the Northampton Library.  Their group has maxed out at 10 members. 

Tricia Lent is a member of two groups and that they are much more than just a quilting Bee.  
They are a ñsupportò Bee as well; friends who are there for each other when they need them.  
They work on a variety of different projects.  They do whatever is fun and just enjoy each other 
and the activities they choose to do.  They do service projects as well as projects that they 

enjoy together.  One group meets once a month on the fourth Wednesday. 

Meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted: 

Vicki Price Marsh, Day Secretary 

 



Day Chapter Minutes 
continued from page 3 
 
National Speaker Cheryl See was 
introduced and presented an excellent 
program and trunk show.  She said she 
began sewing when she was three or 
four but didnôt start making and designing 
quilts until later.  She is a self-taught 
quilter.  She enjoys trying and designing 
new techniques and using various fabrics 
for her quilts and spending as little as 
possible in creating them.  Cheryl 
received the Best in Show Award at the 
Mid-Atlantic Quilt Fest with her creation 
of Hawaii Improv which took her two 

years to complete. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Vicki Price Marsh, Day Secretary 
 

 
Libraries 
 
Lisa Hartman and Kris Steil have 
switched libraries to give you an 
opportunity to check out different books.   
 
Some new books have been added and 
some additional ones will be available for 
sale in the near future. 
 
Check out some great books and stay 
tuned for more exciting Library news! 
 
 

 

Inclement Weatheré In the event 
that Chapter meetings need to be canceled 

due to inclement weather, the Guild follows 

the rules of the City where the 

meetings are held. 

Tuesday evening Night Chapter 

meetings are canceled if Hampton City 

Schools close. 

Friday morning Day Chapter meetings are 

canceled if York County Public Schools close. 
Paid Ad  

Day Program Salutes 

Mothers 

At the Day Chapterôs May meeting we 

will be celebrating Mother's 

Day.  Please bring a quilt that your 

Mother or Grandmother made and be 

part of the program. If that doesnôt fit 

the bill for you, bring a quilt from 

someone special that started your love 

of quilting. Or something you made for 

your Mother or Grandmother. Extra 

prizes will be given throughout the 

meeting.  

Donôt forget to bring your Busy Bee 

fabric block back. Hope to see you at 

our special Mother's Day 

celebration!!  The  meeting will be held 

in the Fellowship Hall building behind 

the Church.  


